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OVERVIEW 
 
The community was invited to provide feedback on a proposal to install two additional cricket 
practice nets alongside the existing nets in Barridale Park, Kingsley. The community consultation 
was undertaken from 1 June 2021 to 21 June 2021 and feedback was sought by way of an Online 
Comment Form to determine the overall level of community support for the proposal. 
 
The City collected 53 valid responses throughout the 21-day advertised consultation period. A total 
of 22 responses were received from local residents and ratepayers within a 200 metres radius of 
Barridale Park, and 17 responses were received from Community Engagement Network members 
residing in Kingsley. The City also received responses from representatives of Kingsley Junior 
Football Club and Kingsley Woodvale Junior Cricket Club. This indicates an overall response rate 
of 6.1% (for stakeholders who had been engaged directly by the City).  
 
Respondents were asked to indicate their level of support for the installation of two additional 
cricket practice nets on a 5-point scale from “strongly oppose” to “strongly support”. Approximately 
90% of respondents indicated that they “support” or “strongly support” the proposal. 
 
Additional comments from respondents offered general support for the proposal and described the 
view that upgraded/new cricket nets are much needed/overdue, the view that the works will be 
positive for local children/sporting teams/residents, requests for alternative/additional infrastructure 
at the park, and concern about the removal of trees. 
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STAKEHOLDERS 
 
A total of 677 stakeholders were directly engaged by the City. Stakeholders identified included: 

• Local residents and ratepayers within a 200 metres radius of Barridale Park = 507 
• Community Engagement Network members residing in Kingsley = 167 
• Barridale Park user groups = 3 

 Kingsley Junior Football Club 
 Kingsley Woodvale Junior Cricket Club 
 Kingsley Woodvale Senior Cricket Club 

 
Additional stakeholders, including park visitors and interested residents and ratepayers living 
further than 200 metres from the park, were also indirectly engaged by the City via the consultation 
materials described overleaf. 
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CONSULTATION MATERIALS 
 
Local residents and ratepayers within a 200 metres radius of Barridale Park were sent information 
packs through the post on 1 June 2021 containing a cover letter and Frequently Asked Questions 
document. These stakeholders were directed via the cover letter to the City’s website to complete 
the Online Comment Form. 
 
Community Engagement Network members residing in Kingsley were sent emails on 1 June 2021 
advising them of the consultation and linking them to the City’s website to view the Frequently 
Asked Questions document and complete the Online Comment Form. 
 
Barridale Park user groups were sent emails on 1 June 2021 advising them of the consultation and 
seeking a formal written response representing the views of their group. The City requested their 
feedback be submitted either via email or letter. 
 
Cover letter to local residents and ratepayers within a 200 metres radius of Barridale Park, 
email to Community Engagement Network members residing in Kingsley, and email to 
Barridale Park user groups (see Appendix 1–3 for full): 

      
 
Frequently Asked Questions (see Appendix 4 for full): 

  
 
Online Comment Form (see Appendix 5 for full): 
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In addition to directly contacting identified stakeholders via post and email, the City advertised the 
consultation to other community members via the following means: 

• Webpage linked through the “Community Consultation” section of the City’s website visible 
from 1 June 2021 to 21 June 2021. 

• Signage erected at 2 locations at Barridale Park from 1 June 2021 to 21 June 2021. 
• Item published in the Joondalup Voice insert of the Joondalup Times community newspaper on 

10 June 2021, and available online and emailed to subscribers of the Joondalup Voice 
eNewsletter on 10 June 2021. 

• Item published in the Clubs in-focus eNewsletter emailed to subscribers on 10 June 2021. 
• E-screen displays visible on the e-screens located at the City’s customer services centres, 

libraries and Craigie Leisure Centre from 1 June 2021 to 21 June 2021. 
• Facebook post published through the City’s Facebook account on 1 June 2021. 
• Twitter post published through the City’s Twitter account on 1 June 2021. 
 
Community Consultation webpage on the City’s website (see Appendix 6 for full): 

 
 
Signage erected at Barridale Park (see Appendix 7–8 for full): 

 
 
Photographs of signage in situ at Barridale Park: 
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Joondalup Voice item (community newspaper and eNewsletter) and Clubs in-Focus item 
(see Appendix 9–11 for full):  

     
 
E-screen display (see Appendix 12 for full):  

 
 
Facebook and Twitter posts (see Appendix 13–14 for full): 
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RESPONSE RATE 
 
The City collected a total of 53 valid responses throughout the 21–day advertised consultation 
period. Responses that were considered valid include all those which contained contact details 
enabling identification and were submitted within the advertised timeframe. 
 
Of the 507 residents and ratepayers within a 200 metres radius of Barridale Park, 22 submitted 
feedback. A total of 17 Community Engagement Network members submitted feedback, as well as 
16 community members who were not directly engaged. 
 
In relation to the Barridale Park user groups, the City received a response from representatives of 
the Kingsley Junior Football Club and Kingsley Woodvale Junior Cricket Club. (Note that an 
analysis of these stakeholder responses has not been included in this report. Full verbatim 
responses are provided at Appendix 15–16.) 
 
The overall response rate is 6.1% from stakeholders who were engaged directly by the City. This 
data is shown in the table below. 
 
 Feedback 

sought 
Feedback 
received 

Response 
rate 

Responses received by stakeholder type: N N* % 

Local residents and ratepayers within a 200 metres 
radius of Barridale Park 

507 22 4.3% 

Community Engagement Network members (Kingsley) 167 17 3.4% 

Barridale Park user groups 3 2 0.4% 

 Kingsley Junior Football Club 1 1 0.2% 
 Kingsley Woodvale Junior Cricket Club 1 1 0.2% 
 Kingsley Woodvale Senior Cricket Club 1 0 0.0% 

Other community members (engaged indirectly) — 16 — 

Total response rate (engaged directly) 677 41 6.1% 

Total responses — 53 — 

*Numbers may not add up to total, as respondents can represent multiple stakeholders.  
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DEMOGRAPHICS 
 
Respondent address 
 
Community members were asked to provide their contact address and almost all respondents 
reside in suburbs located within the City of Joondalup (50), particularly Kingsley (43). This data is 
shown in the table and chart below. 
 

Responses received by suburb and ward: N % 

City of Joondalup 50 98.0% 

 North Ward 0 0.0% 

 North Central Ward 0 0.0% 

 Central Ward 4 7.8% 

  Beldon 0 0.0% 
  Craigie 1 2.0% 
  Kallaroo 0 0.0% 
  Woodvale 3 5.9% 
 South-East Ward 45 88.2% 

  Greenwood 2 3.9% 
  Kingsley 43 84.3% 
 South-West Ward 0 0.0% 

 South Ward 1 2.0% 

  Duncraig 0 0.0% 
  Marmion 0 0.0% 
  Warwick 1 2.0% 

Outside of City of Joondalup 1 2.0% 

Total responses (community members) 51 100.0% 

 
Responses received by suburb:  

 
 
  

43

7

1

Kingsley Other (City of Joondalup) Outside City of Joondalup
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Respondent age 
 
Respondents were asked to provide their age and approximately half are aged 35–44 years (16) or 
45–54 years (11). No respondents are aged under 25 years, and only 2 respondents are aged  
75+ years. This data is shown in the table and chart below. 
 
Responses received by age: N % 

Under 18 years 0 0.0% 
18–24 years 0 0.0% 
25–34 years 6 11.8% 
35–44 years 16 31.4% 
45–54 years 11 21.6% 
55–64 years 8 15.7% 
65–74 years 8 15.7% 
75+ years 2 3.9% 
Total responses (community members) 51 100.0% 

 
Responses received by age: 

 
 
  

0 0

6

16

11

8 8

2

Under 18 18–24 25–34 35–44 45–54 55–64 65–74 75+
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Respondent membership/affiliation to park user groups 
 
Respondents were asked to identify whether they are a member of, or affiliated with, any of the 
Barridale Park user groups. Approximately 15% of respondents indicated that they are members 
of, or affiliated with either Kingsley Junior Football Club (7), Kingsley Woodvale Junior Cricket Club 
(8) and/or Kingsley Woodvale Senior Cricket Club (6). This data is shown in the table and chart 
below. 
 
Responses received by membership/affiliation to park user groups: N* % 

Kingsley Junior Football Club 7 13.7% 
Kingsley Woodvale Junior Cricket Club 8 15.7% 
Kingsley Woodvale Senior Cricket Club 6 11.8% 
I am not associated with any of the above clubs or groups 37 72.5% 
No response 1 2.0% 

Total responses (community members) 51 — 

*Numbers may not add up to total, as respondents can be members/affiliates of multiple groups. 
 
Responses received by membership/affiliation to park user groups: 

 
  

7 8
6

37

Kingsley Junior
Football Club

Kingsley Woodvale
Junior Cricket Club

Kingsley Woodvale
Senior Cricket Club

I am not associated
with any of the above

clubs or groups
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COMMENT FORM QUESTIONS 
 
QUESTION: “Please indicate your level of support for the proposal to install 
two additional cricket practice nets alongside the existing nets in Barridale Park” 
 
Respondents were asked to indicate their level of support for the proposal to install two additional 
cricket practice nets alongside the existing nets in Barridale Park. They were asked to indicate this 
on a 5-point scale from “strongly oppose” to “strongly support”. Approximately 90% of respondents 
indicated that they “support” (6) or “strongly support” (40) the proposal. This data is shown in the 
table and chart below. 
 
Please indicate your level of support for the proposal to install two 
additional cricket practice nets alongside the existing nets in 
Barridale Park: 

N % 

Strongly oppose 1 2.0% 
Oppose 4 7.8% 
Neutral 0 0.0% 
Support 6 11.8% 
Strongly support 40 78.4% 
Total responses (community members) 51 100.0% 

 
Please indicate your level of support for the proposal to install two additional cricket 
practice nets alongside the existing nets in Barridale Park: 

 
  

1
4

0

6

40

Strongly oppose Oppose Neutral Support Strongly support
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QUESTION: “Do you have any comments about the proposal?” 
 
Respondents were asked if they have any comments about the proposal. A total of 41 respondents 
provided comments. Common themes include: 

• General support for the proposal 
• View that upgraded/new cricket nets are much needed/overdue 
• View that the works will be positive for local children/sporting teams/residents 
• Request for alternative/additional infrastructure at the park 
• Concern about the removal of trees. 
Verbatim comments have been randomised and are provided at Appendix 17.  
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APPENDIX 1 — Cover letter to local residents and 
ratepayers within a 200 metres radius of Barridale Park 
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APPENDIX 2 — Email to Community Engagement Network 
members residing in Kingsley  
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APPENDIX 3 — Email to Barridale Park user groups  
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APPENDIX 4 — Frequently Asked Questions (page 1) 
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(page 2) 
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APPENDIX 5 — Online Comment Form (page 1) 
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(page 2) 
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(page 3) 
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(page 4) 
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(page 5) 
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APPENDIX 6 — Community Consultation webpage  
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APPENDIX 7 — Signage erected at Barridale Park 
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APPENDIX 8 — Map showing locations of signage erected 
at Barridale Park 
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APPENDIX 9 — Joondalup Voice item (Joondalup Times, 
10 June 2021, p 11) 
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APPENDIX 10 — Joondalup Voice item (eNewsletter) 
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(continues) 
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(continues) 
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APPENDIX 11 — Clubs in-focus item (eNewsletter) 
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(continues) 
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(continues) 
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APPENDIX 12 — E-screen display 
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APPENDIX 13 — Facebook post (1 June 2021) 
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APPENDIX 14 — Twitter post (1 June 2021) 
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APPENDIX 15 — Response from Kingsley Junior Football 
Club 
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APPENDIX 16 — Response from Kingsley Woodvale Junior 
Cricket Club 
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APPENDIX 17 — Verbatim responses 
 
QUESTION: “Do you have any comments about the proposal?” 
 
Note: Words that may identify respondents or contain offensive language have been removed and 
replaced with square brackets, ie [- - -]. Minor alterations have been made to spelling/grammar to 
enhance readability. 
 
Verbatim responses — Do you have any comments about the proposal? (N = 41) 

I think it will be good for the park and good for sporting teams to be able to use them. The nets 
there are ready for an upgrade. 

This would be great for the kids (and adults) in the area. The existing nets are extremely old and 
are in desperate need of refurbishing. Would be great if they were either moved, or some of the 
trees around were removed, due to the amount of debris that lands in the nets. The honky nuts 
are especially dangerous for the boys when batting and running.  

I think they are a good idea as long as the large trees don’t need to be removed. Also, can the 
playground surface be repaired.  

The uptake of cricket in the Kingsley area has been fantastic. Pressure on net space has 
increased with the welcome addition of girls’ and women's cricket, and the growing demand for 
cricket options for children with additional needs. 

I am in support of the club wanting to increase the number of cricket nets. However, I am slightly 
concerned that adding two will result in the loss of larger trees surrounding them. If you to put 
two more nets, I think this will definitely have a large impact on the surrounding trees, which I am 
not in favour of. However, adding 1 additional net to the east side could be accommodated with 
minimal impact to surrounding trees. We need to retain as many trees as possible for a number 
of reasons, but it also provides a more attractive surrounding area for local residents. It's a 
balancing act...that's why I only support it. I would strongly support it if it had 1 net and kept more 
trees in place. 

This park is used for cricket matches and is big enough to cater for more nets. 

I feel anything that support youth sport is advantageous to our area. 

Can the City stop catering for male-focused sports and install netball courts which girls can 
access outside of school opening hours? There are more than enough cricket and football 
facilities in Kingsley. 

Love walking around this oval on the weekends and watching a bit of cricket — so yes please. 

Please try to minimise any damage to existing vegetation.  

They get used every day after school by kids waiting to get picked up or on their walk home. 
Great community feel/use of oval. A community asset, not just for the club members. 

Live very close by and will utilise the proposed nets regularly. 

I don't understand why you are wasting any time and effort asking the question. Why wouldn't it 
be acceptable? This is 2021 not 1921. 

Our community lost [- - -] just a few weeks back in a [- - -]. She lived on [- - -] and was a well-
recognised person in the community — involved in so many community groups. I was wondering 
if one of the new trees could have a plaque — a place for us to visit and reflect on [- - -], we 
already miss [- - -] so much.  

There are currently insufficient training nets available during weeknights for teams or casual 
usage of nets due to clubs having priority to the facilities. If this goes ahead, consideration to 
protecting cars in the adjacent car park needs to be high priority and the overhanging trees over 
the nets need to be removed for safety reasons of the users due to lighting issues in late 
afternoon. 

More facilities support increased sporting opportunities for all. 

Need to install better lighting around the football oval as well.  

Definitely needs upgrading! The nets at Penistone Park are something to look at, they are 

perfect! Hope to see them at Barridale soon 🙏🏼 

I think it is a great thing to provide more and upgraded practice nets. I have no concerns 
whatsoever. 
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I live [- - -] the park and walk my dog there every [- - -]. The nets are used almost exclusively by 
children and do not interfere with other activities in the park. Great to see these keen, aspiring 
cricketers exercising and striving for improvement. 

I do think the money would be best used for the people that use the park every day, rather than 
spending a huge amount of money on something that would be lucky to be used 1 to 2 hours 
each week. The nets that are already there get used 1 to 2 times a week only during summer 
and are unused the rest of the year. There are plenty of nets at Kingsley Oval and the nets at 
Moolanda are basically new. Seems like a waste of money considering how little any of the 
cricket nets around Kingsley are used. I think we have 4 at Kingsley Oval, 3 new at Moolanda, 
and 2 at Barridale. Please don't waste money adding 2 more. Barridale Park could definitely do 
with more gazebo areas or more play equipment for the children. Another idea would be to do an 
enrichment area for the dogs that is not fenced. Unfortunately, all the dog enrichment areas are 
fenced, and a lot of people are not willing to put their dogs in a fenced area with out of control 
dogs. Barridale is a well know social spot for the dogs and owners in the morning and afternoons 
and I’m sure it would get a lot more use than extra cricket nets. 

As it currently stands, there is only 1 set of cricket nets in the suburbs of Greenwood, Kingsley 
and Woodvale combined, that has 4 nets that are publicly available. With the rise of women's 
cricket in the community, it would be great if they could have their own space to train together 
and feel comfortable. An average cricket team will use 2 nets per team, so having 4 nets will 
allow multiple teams to train comfortably at the same time. The only other location with 4 nets 
currently available is at Kingsley Oval of which the 4 nets are only available 2 nights a week, as 
the senior cricket club uses all 4 on Tuesdays and Thursdays, and the junior club uses them as 
part of their current girls’ training and under 9 years’ programs on a Friday night. 

I think any exercise for people is beneficial and especially for the youth. Countless times, driving 
past Barridale Park, I have seen people practice, so I feel they would be of value as more people 
could practice, young and not so young. 

Great idea! 

These clubs are not getting any smaller and, in fact, continue to grow. I know that the nets at 
Hawker and Penistone greatly helped my club and alleviated pressure on other grounds for 
training. We cannot get any new grounds in our built-up suburb, but adding nets will help already 
used grounds. Having great facilities also encourages kids to join the club as they get a better 
training experience, rather than all being jostled into two nets. 

Very overdue! 

I have often seen the 2 current nets utilised together. More would probably be needed. 

I support this on the condition that any trees removed will be replaced. 

I think it is a great idea. Keep more children in sports.  

It was raised at a committee meeting that we should move it to the other side because of the 
amount of foliage that is dropped by surrounding trees. So, we are supportive of their location 
and thank the COJ.  

Love this idea, the existing nets also need an upgrade. 

Have lived in the area for a [- - -] and ever since Barridale Park was developed it's been a 
pleasure to see it so well used by many different sporting codes, dog clubs and family 
gatherings. It's a credit to our area and any sporting development should be encouraged.  

Please also extend the size of the toilets and update them. They aren’t a suitable size for any 
age teams to get changed in. They are filthy and old. Young kids, even at the food truck fiestas, 
can’t be expected to go in there. One men’s toilet for the large numbers that attend this oval 
during sport or food trucks, is not enough. Constantly seeing kids having to wee behind trees 
instead.  

I am in favour of this proposal. 

Great idea. Barridale Park is being well utilised by the junior sporting clubs. To acknowledge the 
increasing participation of females in sport and the requirements of appropriate facilities is very 
progressive. 

Fantastic idea, well needed with the amount of growing cricket clubs in the area. 

I think it is a great idea. Love driving past the park seeing it being used by all sports clubs and 
neighbourhood families. A real sense of community. 

Great proposal, boost for cricket in the suburbs. 
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We oppose the proposal for installation of additional practice nets at Barridale Park due to the 
impact on the natural environment of the existing eucalyptus gum trees. Over many years there 
has been a continuous and marked degrading and removal of the tree cover around the oval 
precinct to the point where it has become difficult in summer to find adequate tree cover whilst 
watching the sporting activities or exercising around the oval precinct. One can notice this, in 
particular, by the placement of bench seats by the City of Joondalup. These were placed under 
tree cover in a number of locations but, due to dieback and other disease with the trees having 
been removed, they are now in full sun. Over the last 2–3 years, we have counted around 12 
eucalyptus and banksia trees being removed with stump grinding undertaken by Council 
Contractors. We urge the Joondalup City to reject this application, but to take this opportunity in 
hand to undertake a major replanting of native trees beyond the proposed number of six, to at 
least twelve, to replace some of the many trees that have been lost over the years. This action 
will be in line with Urban Greening Strategy. [- - -] and [- - -] — local residents for [- - -] years. 

As a parent of past junior cricketers, I would love to see the extra practice nets installed at 
Barridale Park. Our sons continued to use the nets even when they weren’t playing junior 
cricket, as they were easily accessible and continued their interest in cricket. Surely keeping the 
local youth occupied by giving them access to these resources is in the community’s best 
interest. Even though two trees need to be removed, they are quite small trees and, as stated, 
the Council will plant up to six replacements in the park, which we think is one of the nicest, 
shadiest parks in the City of Joondalup. The fact that two teams can train at the same time 
would be highly beneficial. Overall, I think it will be an excellent project and one which will 
appreciate by local sporting clubs, parents, and players. 

I am pleased to see support for local sporting clubs from the City. 
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